Fort Williams Draft Motion

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council thanks the Fort Williams Advisory Commission for their report to provide self-sufficiency for Fort Williams Park.

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council agrees that Fort Williams Park should remain free of any entry charges.  

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council agrees to establish the Fort Williams Park Special Revenue Fund which shall absorb the assets of the Fort Williams Park Capital Fund and which shall account for all revenues and expenditures generated within Fort Williams Park excluding funds generated on the Portland Head Light property.  The Fort Williams Park Special Revenue Fund budget shall be handled in the same manner as all other municipal general revenue funds.  All revenue generated within Fort Williams Park shall be utilized for uses within Fort Williams Park including maintenance, operations, capital needs and allocation of overhead in support of the same.  

Effective April 1, 2011, and continuing thereafter each year April 1 to November 1,  vehicles parked at Fort Williams Park  shall be subject to the following  fee schedule:
Daily Parking


  $5.00

To be collected through Pay-Display units

Resident Annual Parking
 $10.00
To be purchased at several locations

Non-Resident Annual Parking $20.00
To be purchased at several locations

These fees shall not apply to those parking primarily to attend scheduled sporting events on athletic fields.  The daily fee will not be collected for the annual graduation ceremony for Cape Elizabeth High School, nor for Family Fun Day or the Engine One Art Show.  

The daily parking fee for renters of the picnic shelter may be collected as part of the rental of the shelter at the option of the renting party. The Fort Williams Advisory Commission shall propose a fee schedule beginning in 2011 to accommodate this option. 

The parking fee for special events may be adjusted as part of the fee for a special event during the approval process for the special event.  

The Town will have an advisory referendum on the implementation of pay display parking on (date) with the ballot question:
Would you favor the Town establishing a ‘pay/display’ parking program for Fort Williams Park?
Effective April 1, 2011, and continuing thereafter each year April 1 to November 1, the Town shall collect fees from the estimated 800 buses visiting Fort Williams Park.  This includes fees from tour buses, camp and recreation buses. The Town Manager shall meet with bus tour representatives and shall propose fees to the Town Council no later than July 15, 2010.  The fees shall be similar to those recommended by the Fort Williams Advisory Commission but may provide for package plans for frequent visitors. 
The Town Council hereby requests the Fort Williams Advisory Commission to continue to explore income potential from concessions, special events, new park uses and from other suggestions from citizens.  The Town Council shall receive a report on these suggestions by December 31, 2010. 
